
 

 

     

 
 

 

Village Office Hours 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

8:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

Phone: 306-682-2794 

Email: muenster@sasktel.net 

February, 2019 

 Mayoral Changes 
 Administrative Change 
 Clearing Snow 
 Email Utility Billing 
 Bill Payment Options 

 
 

Mayoral Changes 
     We extend best wishes to our 

outgoing Mayor, Reva Bauer.  Reva 

has resigned as Mayor of the Village 

effective February 2019.  Reva has 

served our community since  

October 2013.  Changes in Reva’s 

employment and place of residence 

have prompted her resignation from 

Village Council.  We wish Reva the 

best of luck and thank her for her 

past commitment serving as  Mayor 

of Muenster.   

     Village Council will be setting a 

date for a by-election as soon as 

possible to fill the position of 

Mayor.  If any resident is interested 

please watch for our call for 

nominations.  Persons eligible for 

nomination as a candidate for 

Village Council must: 

  -be at least 18 years old; 

  -be a Canadian citizen; 

  -have resided in the municipality 

for at least three consecutive months 

immediately preceding the date 

nomination paper is submitted; and 

have resided in Saskatchewan for at 

least six consecutive months 

immediately preceding the date 

nomination paper is submitted.  

 

Administrative Change 
   Another change in the office has 

included Jan Sylvestre taking on the 

role of Administrator.  Rose 

Hauesler will still be seen around the 

office.  Rose’s continued presence in 

the office and guidance will assist in 

a smooth transition as the new 

administrator eases into the position.   

 

 

 

Clearing Snow 
 We have finally had a bit of the 

precipitation we normally expect 

during the winter months.  Andrew 

has been busy this past weekend 

moving snow.   

 Those of you that have fence 

gates that need to be opened for 

Andrew to access the rear yard for 

reading meters, please ensure that 

you keep the gates free of snow so 

they can be opened. 

   Also thankyou to all those 

gracious neighbors we have in the 

Village who help out by shoveling 

each other’s driveways and 

walkways! 
 

Utility Bills by Email 
 The Village has the ability to 

send out the water and sewer bills to 

your email address.   

 The Village is offering a one-

time $5.00 discount off your first 

bill for signing up for this option. 

 Please contact the Village Office 

if you want to sign up for this 

service. 

 

Bill Payment Options 
 The Village accepts multiple 

forms of utility bill payments.  

Residents may pay by cash, auto 

debit or use internet banking.   

 Cash payments can be dropped 

off at the office either in person or 

through our deposit slot. The slot is 

always open and is located beside 

the window on the front of the 

office.  

 Auto debit payments can be set 

up by completing an authorization 

form from our office.  Forms can be 

obtained in person or via email 

request. 

 Internet banking may be set up 

through your banking institution. 

Details can be obtained by calling 

the Village office or contacting your 

banking institution. 
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